
 

March 7, 2021 

Object: Collège Notre-Dame closed until March 19, 2021 

Dear parents and guardians, 

The health and safety of students and employees remains the Conseil scolaire catholique Nouvelon’s 
priority.  

Due to the declaration of a second COVID-19 case at Collège Notre-Dame (Sudbury) by Public Health 
Sudbury and Districts and in order to ensure the safety of students and staff, Collège Notre-Dame will 
remain closed until Friday, March 19, 2021. At the moment, students are expected to resume their 
learning at school on Monday, March 22, 2021. If this return date should change, the Conseil will inform 
you of details. 

To support students in their learning, grade 9 to 12 students from Collège Notre-Dame will be able to 
pursue their learning at home in a virtual format until their return to the classroom. Teachers will 
communicate with students and families through the Students’ Portal (Portail élèves) and the Parents’ 
Portal (Portail parents) to inform them of the upcoming steps and explain how this will unfold. The 
distribution of technological tools is expected to take place in the coming days according to the needs 
of families, and always respecting recommendation from Public Health Sudbury and Districts. 

We ask parents who have concerns to contact the Collège Notre-Dame Principal at 705-674-7484. 

Thank you for your continued collaboration with the implementation of public health protocols. 

Please note as well that we will continue to publish important news on the Parents' Portal. We invite you 
to refer to it regularly to stay abreast of the most recent developments in the situation. 

Sincerely, 

Paul E. Henry, MStJ, CD, EAO, M.Éd. 

Director of Education and Secretary-Treasurer 

C.C. 
• Management Team 
• School Trustees 


